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Challenges of Next Generation Genomics Data and other Large-Scale Data Sets
Tuesday 20th May 2008 

Charterhouse Square 

Introduction

The workshop was highly focused with a tightly packed programme of eleven short papers followed by discussions and breakout groups. It provided participants with an opportunity to hear from a range of research colleagues outside their own area on a common theme. A number of people met colleagues for the first time with whom they had common research data interests and problems and whom they would not usually encounter – partly because of departmental /discipline affiliations and/or physical separation on account of working exclusively on different campus sites.  

Summary
The breakout groups were asked to address four key questions: 

· Can we identify and summarise the sorts of data and the currently available tools for handling it within the College and further afield?

· Can we, using that summary, pinpoint areas where we would want to put resources?

· What are the key themes?

· What two projects would be integrative across College?

There was a consensus that there needed to be a mechanism or framework to encourage dialogue between areas of expertise on a regular or systematic basis. 

Some of the issues identified were:

a) the need to build a complete picture of the resources and tools currently available within the College as much of it is ‘locked’ into particular departments and locations;

b) The improvement of data interpretation and analysis quality control – the identification of error as opposed to change; 

c) Imaging and micro-imaging were two areas of expertise not represented.
Outcomes

A key question was how to create bridges. Building on the discussion from the morning’s presentations and the identified issues, there was a view that the coming together of Computer Science and Electronic Engineering had the potential to be a helpful move. However, the consensus was that there needs to be a College wide initiative to bring the range of expertise and access to tools together under one virtual ‘roof’ or framework.
The current College review of resources is helpful as it provides an opportunity to gain support from the College not only in terms of infrastructure but  possibly in the form of grants or EPSRC platform grants. 

The key points to carry forward were:

1. The creation of a ‘ virtual’ Bio-Informatics Hub could provide the necessary College-wide forum to bring expertise together, encourage dialogue, potentially develop collaborations and open up access to all available tools and resources. 

2.  The virtual Bio-Informatics hub would require a website and an owner but would directly link the SMD, Biological and Chemical Sciences and Computer Sciences at Mile End. This has resource implications but once established might also have the spin-off of increased resource sharing. 

3. The identification of existing resources in departments such as Physics and unknown to others across the College.

4. The establishment of some common format for processes.

5. The merger of  Computer Science with Electronic Engineering offers an opportunity for new developments particularly in the curriculum at Masters level.

6. Bio-Informatics should be developed as part of the common curriculum in Mathematical Sciences, Computer Science and Electronic Engineering, as the School of Biological and Chemical Sciences.
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